
 MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No. 086 (2025) Guyana  

DEMERARA RIVER – Installation of High Voltage Transmission Line  

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) wishes to inform that a High 

Voltage Transmission Line is being installed across the Demerara River between Wales 

on the West Bank and Garden of Eden on the East Bank during the following periods: 

April 26, 2025 – 13:00 HRS – 16:00 HRS and 
April 28, 2025 –14:00HRS–17:00HRS 

 
The High Voltage Transmission Lines are bound by the following coordinates: 
 

Name Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

Wales (W.B.D) 06º 38ʹ.202 058º 12ʹ.820 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

Garden Of Eden 

(E.B.D) 
06º 37ʹ.973 058º 12ʹ.131 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

 
All marine traffic is prohibited from operating in this area during these hours. 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Insert of Chart BA 519 showing area of operation 
 

 
This exercise will incorporate the use of vessels: Northern Lights; Kevin & Diane; and Early 
which will display the international signals for vessels engaging in such activities. 
 
This Notice supersedes the information provided on Notice to Mariners 85 of 2025. 
 
Communications can be made with these vessels via VHF Radio Channel 16 or the 
Georgetown Light House. 
 
 
L Baird 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
For Director General 
 

April 25, 2025 


